

in edition

IN EDITION

In edition is the University of Winnipeg's internal newsletter. It will normally be circulated every second Wednesday throughout the Winter Session. Notices and information must be submitted to the Development Centre in Room 421, Wesley Hall before Noon on the Monday preceding circulation.

The University of Winnipeg winter Red Cross Blood Donor Clinic will be held from 10 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., January 16 and 17 in the 4th Floor Centennial Hall Lounge. We need your help -- please give the gift of life!

Canadian Studies, together with the Departments of Geography and History are sponsoring a public lecture and seminar to be given by Dr. Larry McCann of Mount Allison University. Lecture - Halifax, 1749 - 1985: Pathways In The Development Of A Maritime City, 12:40 p.m. 111 Lockhart Hall, January 15. Seminar - The Family Economy in An Urban Industrial Context, 10:40 a.m. 352, Lockhart Hall, January 16.

Health Awareness Week - January 21 to 25. Events will be held in Room 1C03 at 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., repeated at 12:30 to 1:30 p.m.

Jan. 21 - Health and Lifestyle - film and discussion.

Jan. 22 - Back care and Hearing Conservation
 (workplace Safety and Health)

Jan. 23 - PMS (Pre-Menstrual Syndrome) video Jan. 24 - Cardio-Vascular Health and Risk

Jan. 24 - Cardio-Vascular Health and Risk Factors

Jan. 25 - Nutrition, Exercise and Fitness.

Students, staff and faculty are welcome to attend these presentations. Health education material will be available throughout the week. For further information, call Marie Dame at Ext. 496.

Student Counselling Services is conducting an informal review of the effectiveness of its services. Anyone wishing to offer comments or suggestions should call Barrie Noonan at Ext. 379.

The University of Winnipeg Music and Art Committee and the U.W.S.A. are pleased to present Paul & Susan Hammer playing Guitar and Recorder in a Lecture Recital Tuesday, January 15 at 12:40 in Theatre B, Manitoba Hall.

The Payroll Office is now located in Room 411 Wesley Hall, locals 205 and 890. Mori Biddulph and Pat Kajda will handle all payroll information, queries and distribution of paychecks from this new location.

The Interfaith Pastoral Institute is offering a workshop series for single parents and adolescents (12 to 18). This series is designed to enable families experiencing the stress of divorce to cope more effectively. Mondays, February 4 - 25, 7:30 - 9:30 p.m. Cost: \$35.00 per person, no charge for children. For further information, please call Ext. 251.

January 10, 1985

The Association of Commonwealth Universities has sent notices of competitions for awards under the following schemes: Administrative Travelling Fellowships, and the A.C.U. Senior Travelling Fellowships.
Further information is available from the Development Centre in 4W21.

The first edition of Research Opportunities in Commonwealth Developing Countries: A Register has just been published by the Association of Commonwealth Universities. Although primarily meant to encourage academic cross-traffic between developing countries, the book is of practical value as a source of up-to-date information on research in areas of agriculture, arts, education, engineering and technology, medicine, science and the social sciences. Research Opportunities is available at the Office of the Vice-President (Academic)

The City of Winnipeg Act Review Committee is inviting written or oral presentations of concerns regarding the operation of the City. Persons who intend to contribute should contact the Review Committee Secretary, Gordon Mackie, at 945-2492. An issue paper which focuses on major areas of public concern is available from the Development Centre Office in 4W21.

January 23rd is "Weedless Wednesday": Quit smoking for a day! The half hour film "The Feminine Mistake" will be shown at 1:30 p.m. in 1003.



It is with regret that we report the sudden death of Ron Robbins, member of the Board of Regents on December 16, 1984 at the age of 48. Our condolences to the Robbins family.